
Red Oak Community School District 

Special Joint Meeting of the Red Oak Board of Directors 

And Stanton Board of Directors 

Meeting Location: Stanton Community School District 

High School Library, Stanton, Iowa 

May 11, 2016 

 

This special joint meeting of the Red Oak Board of Directors and the Board of Directors of the 

Stanton Community School District was called to order by President Paul Griffen at 7:00 p.m. 

 

Present:  Red Oak  

Directors: Mark Johnson, Bryce Johnson, Paul Griffen, Kathy Walker, Bret 

Blackman 

Tom Messinger, Superintendent, Shirley Maxwell, Board Secretary 

                 Stanton 

Directors: Brian Bates, Mark Lundgren, Jeff Sorensen, Mike Weis, Paul 

Vanderholm 

                        Chris Herrick, Superintendent, Kevin Blunt, Principal and Tammy Boyer  

  Board Secretary 

 

Mr. Alan Spencer, voc ag teacher, Mr. Bob Peterson, industrial technology 

teacher, Shelia Mainquist, shared guidance counselor, Barb Sims, Washington 

Intermediate principal and Shirley Maxwell, shared school business manager. 

 

Motion by Director Bryce Johnson, second by Director Blackman to approve the agenda as 

presented.  Motion carried unanimously. 

 

The purpose of this joint board of directors meeting was to discuss the programs the two districts 

share with each other.  Items of discussion were administration of shared programs, school 

calendars (Principal Blunt), agriculture (Mr. Spencer), industrial technology (Mr. Peterson), 

guidance (Mrs. Mainquist and Principal Sims), business services (Mrs. Maxwell), business 

education (Mr. Blunt).  Discussion followed.         

 

Motion by Director Bryce Johnson, second by Director Mark Johnson to adjourn the meeting at 

8:24 p.m.  Motion carried unanimously.   

  

The next regular Board of Directors Meeting will by Monday, May 23, 2016 – 6:00 p.m. at the 

Sue Wagaman Board Room, Red Oak Community School District Administrative Center.    

 

 

 

 

 

_________________________________             ___________________________________ 

Paul Griffen, Board President                                Shirley Maxwell, Board Secretary  

        


